
 
CLUBS NEW ZEALAND 2022 SOUTH ISLAND WOMENS GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 DELEGATES MEETING HELD 22ND OCTOBER 2022 @5PM 
OAMARU CLUB 

 
WELCOME -  Dave Ovens (Oamaru Club) introduced Maurice Nutira, Clubs NZ Board Member 
(Chairman) who welcomed those present. 
 
PRESENT: I. Bond (Secretary Oamaru) K. Hobbs (Oamaru) S. Marsh (Oamaru) R. Adler (Hornby) T. 
Cates (Ashburton MSA) R. Hopkins (Kaiapoi) L. Fossey-Campbell (Kaiapoi) J. Goodall (Invercargill) 
Rhona Millar (Invercargill) B. Winstone (Waimea) F. Sutherland (Waimea) K. Black (Waimea) M. 
Pollock (Alexandra) K. Crawford (Alexandra) E. Collins (Ashburton RSA) B. MacGregor (Ashburton 
RSA) S. Loney (Gore) A. Carran (Gore) P. Nath (Oamaru) 
 
APOLOGIES – Timaru T&C, Waimate T&C.            Moved J. Goodall Invercargill/B. Winstone (Waimea)  
 
MOMENTS SILENCE – Chairman asked those present to stand for moments silence to remember 
those who have passed away. 
 
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES – Minutes of Delegates Meeting held 2021 were confirmed R. Millar 
(Invercargill)/ K. Hobbs (Oamaru) 
 
MATTERS ARISING – Gore confirmed that they will be hosting 2023 tournament and presented 
information packs to those present. 
 
HOST 2024 – No offers to host 2024. Chairman asked Delegates to give some thought to hosting 
2024 and if they were interested to contact Kate Smith at Clubs NZ. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS – The following discussions took place. 
Timing of meeting – it was suggested that meeting be held straight after the golf at the Golf Club – T. 
Cates spoke against this, as last year it was held at Golf Club and there were other people in 
Clubhouse and it was difficult to hear what was being said. 
Carts - Question was asked as to why players were not put two to a cart. I. Bond replied that it is 
more work for the person doing the Draw especially if you receive request for cart after draw has 
been done and or printed. 
Playing with partners – member asked if it would be possible to play with your partner even one day. 
Answer, this has been asked for several years and the feeling of the majority of players has always 
been that they prefer to play with different people as they get to meet more. 
Start time – Question was put why such an early tee off (8.30am) Answer, so that we can get 
finished so that others may play on the course.  
Dinner and Prize Giving – It was suggested that instead of having evening meal and prize giving that 
we have a lunch and prize giving so that people can go home. I. Bond spoke against this saying that 



the local businesses are asked to sponsor these tournaments, so it is only fair that participants have 
time to look around to see what the town has to offer, majority appeared to agree. 
National Tournament – As numbers are decreasing, with only 1pair from South Island attending last 
year and only 1 pair from North Island when it was hosted by Oamaru, the costs involved, should we 
still be having it? 
Presentation of Trophies – Question was asked when doing prizes with took priority, 18 Holes 
Combined Nett or 36 Holes Combined Stableford? Answer 18 Holes Combined Nett info is in back of 
minute book 
There being no further business, Chairman declared meeting closed at 5.50pm 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


